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general law of love than this. Higher benefits may be
conferred upon men than the alleviation of their physical
sufferings, but there can be no more natural expression
and no better test of humanity. Nothing is more certain
than that he who can witness suffering without an attempt
to relieve it, when such attempt is not hopeless, is not
humane. The proposition is one of the most obvious that
can be expressed in words ; all nations not utterly savage
have in a sense admitted it. Christ's command had no-
thing in it which to a heathen could have seemed novel,
and yet, on the other hand, it was not at all superfluous.
For though there was humanity among the ancients, there
was no philanthropjr. In other words, humanity was
known to them as an occasional impulse, but not as a
standing rule of life. A case of distress made painfully
manifest and prominent would often excite compassion;
the feeling might lead to a single act of beneficence ; but
it had not strength enough to give birth to reflection
or to dcvelope itself into a speculative compassion for
other persons equally distressed whose distresses were not
equally manifest. Exceptional sufferings had therefore a
chance of relief, but the ordinary sufferings which affected
whole classes of men excited no pity, and were treated as
part of the natural order of things, providential dispensa-
tions which it might even be impious to endeavour to
counteract. Let us consider the example of slavery.
There were in antiquity kind masters who refrained from
treating their slaves with cruelty ; when a slave was to be
punished, it was not hard to find good-humoured ' preca-
tores* who would intercede for him ; there was humanity
enough to cause sometimes a general feeling of displeasure
when a slave was treated with outrageous cruelty. But

